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April 29, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

As required by Motion 14441, I am transmitting to the King County Council a report that includes a work plan, as well as options and recommendations (formed by the Transit Safety & Equity Work Group) that respond to the intent of Motion 14441, which states:

“Section E.1. The executive is requested to develop and transmit to the council:

a. a report including a work plan that provides options and recommendations on how to implement the transit-related policies described in subsections A. through D. of this motion. The report should also include, with respect to subsection B. of this motion, an option to implement the policy through court-issued suspension of use orders for periods longer than twelve hours; the estimated costs or savings associated with implementing these policies; an examination of the impact on public safety of these changes; and a summary of the equity and social justice implications of shifting from the current approach to the policies set forth in this motion; and

b. any legislation, including appropriation ordinances, needed to implement the policies.” 

The report responds to Council’s direction to review Metro Transit’s suspension of use and appeal process, provides options and recommendations that align with the County's equity and social justice principles and improves due process protections. 

With the report’s recommendations for changes to Metro Transit’s suspension and appeal process, individuals cited for minor, non-violent violations of Metro’s code of conduct will not be unduly restricted in their ability to attend school, commute to work, comply with court-mandated appointments, receive medical care, take part in mental health or substance abuse treatment, or engage in other activities that benefit their development and well-being. The report also addresses equitable access to courts and opportunities for relevant transit personnel to develop competence in relation to working with juveniles through training. 
The report is being transmitted in concert with a proposed ordinance that implements Council policy direction to also transmit any proposed legislation responsive to Motion 14441, Section E.2. 
The report and the related proposed ordinance are the result of a collaborative effort of the Transit Safety & Equity Work Group, comprised of representatives from the Metro Transit division, King County Sheriff’s Office, King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office, District Court, Superior Court, King County Department of Public Defense, King County Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, and community organizations that focus on juvenile rights and social justice. The Work Group sought to balance the safety, security, and comfort needs of drivers and passengers while ensuring that policy was applied equitably, helps maintain access to transit whenever possible, and is aligned with adopted equity and social justice principles.

This report, work plan and the accompanying ordinance address the following determinants of Equity and Social Justice as outlined in the County’s fair and just principle (Ordinance 16948): 
· Transportation that provides everyone with safe, efficient, affordable, convenient and reliable mobility options including public transit, walking, carpooling and biking. 
· Equity in County practices that eliminates all forms of discrimination in County activities in order to provide fair treatment for all employees, contractors, clients, community partners, residents and others who interact with King County. 
This report, work plan and the accompanying ordinance also address the following additional goals of the King County Strategic Plan:
· Justice & Safety that directs us to support safe communities and accessible justice systems for all.
· Health & Human Potential that directs us to promote opportunities for all communities and individuals to realize their full potential.
The estimated cost to produce the attached report and accompanying ordinance is approximately $45,000. In total, Work Group members and staff spent over 400 hours developing and producing the report.



Thank you for your consideration of this Motion to accept the Transit Safety and Equity Report and work plan.. If you have any questions, please contact Rob Gannon, Interim General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206 477-5911.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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